
Prayer Focus 02 – 08 June 2025 
Indonesia Territory 

 
 

Territorial Leaders:   
 
Colonel Hosea Makagiantang - Territorial Commander 
Colonel Liliana Makagiantang - Territorial President of Women's Ministries 
Lieut-Colonel Alberth Sarimin - Chief Secretary 
Lieut-Colonel Elsi Sarimin - Territorial Secretary of Women's Ministries 
 

We express our gratitude to God for: 

▪ The successful realisation of the vision for 2021-2025, which concludes in December of this year, 

marking six months of progress in spiritual development, the involvement of soldiers in service, 

and the increase in the number of soldiers. 

 

▪ The pre-candidates who are called to serve full time as officers in the Territory. 

 

▪ The launching of the Salvation Army Indonesia Territory website at the beginning of 2025. 

 

Prayer Requests: 

▪ Please pray for the ordination and commissioning of the new officers of the Champions of the 

Mission session scheduled for 15 June 2025. 

 

▪ Pray for the Territorial Leaders Conference occurring from 16 to 18 June 2025. 

 

▪ Pray for the activities of the Catherine Booth Women's Congress, set to take place from 21 to 23 

October 2025 in Balipapan, East Kalimantan. Please pray for the THQ Women's Department and 

the Committee involved in organising this event, as well as for the necessary funding, the events 

and the participants attending, for speakers at the seminars and the revival meeting. 

 

▪ Pray for the young people in our territory as they engage in missionary service activities, 

encouraging their continued involvement and enthusiasm in serving each corps and those called 

to be officers. 

 

▪ Pray for the Salvation Army Health Services, hospitals, and management teams as they strive to 

enhance services in compliance with government regulations, presenting a challenge to deliver 

quality services to the community. 

 

https://salvationarmy.org/ihq/indonesia


▪ Pray for a transition in the leadership within the territory in June 2025, that Indonesia Territory 

may be blessed with new leadership. 

 

▪ Please keep the officers and their families in your thoughts and prayers as they embark on their 

new appointments in early July 2025, preparing for their respective ministries. 

 

▪ Pray for the spiritual growth of the soldiers, that they may embody true soldiers qualities by 

continually learning and adhering to the word, setting a commendable example in their lives. 

 


